President's Message September 2020

We made it through our centennial celebration in spite of the pandemic and what a great job Marti, Linda & the entire committee did! Now it is time to focus on the November election. Our voter services team has been meeting to discuss creative ways to continue with their work in a contactless format. We will have our first program soon with the clerk answering questions about absentee ballots. We have also chosen to upgrade our zoom account in the months leading up to the November election so that we can conduct virtual candidate forums. Kathy Voigt has agreed to do press releases and a monthly newsletter since we have so much going on currently. Sue & Cindy created a fundraising letter that went out in the week prior to Women's Equality Day. At the state level, much of the focus is also on assuring that we have safe and fair elections. Vote411.org continues to have some glitches in its Spanish language areas that need to be worked out. The CAC committee continues to discuss the need for diversity and inclusion and for all League members to begin examining their own implicit biases as a starting point to advocating for social justice.